
G B  ( V a u  g h a n  S  e v e n )
L  i m i t  e d  P  a r  t n e r  s h i p

March 22, 2024

RE: 2851 Highway 7 – Notice of Noise By-law Exemption Permit 

Dear Area Resident, 

Please be advised that a noise by-law exception permit has been granted by the City of Vaughan at 
2851 Highway 7. Work will begin at 6:00 AM (which is 1 hour earlier than the City’s Noise By-law allows) 
and will continue until 11:59 PM, occasionally. There will be several pieces of equipment operating that 
will produce noises such as dump/concrete trucks, compressors, and other power tools. 

Please note that to mitigate and manage noise pollution during approved exemption periods, workers are 
not allowed to use radios, shall refrain from raising their voices and are required to use walkie-talkies and 
are to delay the performance of high-impact noise work after 7:00AM where possible. In respect to work 
that extends into the night the aforementioned efforts apply, and all further possible efforts will be made to 
limit noisy works. By utilizing an extended hours strategy, we hope to either maintain or slightly accelerate 
our construction schedule in hope of minimizing your inconvenience.

We apologize for any inconvenience during the hours described above. Should you have any questions, 
please do not hesitate to contact our Site Supervisor Tony Caira, at 647-982-5578 (cellphone). Our team 
at GB (Vaughan Seven) Limited Partnership would like to thank you in advance for your patience and 
cooperation in this matter.

Yours truly, 

GB (Vaughan Seven) Limited Partnership 
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